Easingwold Golf Club

H&C Competition Information — 21st April 2023

Dear Member,

Ahead of the first ‘trophy’ competition of the summer on Sunday, H&C would like to provide you with
some guidance regarding entry to competitions and score submissions.

Entry must be made by signing-in to the competition prior to play; this can be done either via
the Player Input Screen (PSI) terminal (in the locker room lobby behind the pro-shop) or
Mobile Score Input (MSI) on your smartphones or tablets (using the HowDidiDo (HDID) app
(Go to Today’s golf>Sign In and select the competition). Please note labels will not be printed
if you sign-in using a mobile device or the Clubhouse PSI terminal — please fill-in the details in
the relevant boxes on the scorecard manually (i.e., name, date, competition, handicap(s),
marker's name, and tee used).

Confirm whether you wish to enter the Sweep or Two’s by Opting In to either or both.

PLEASE ENSURE YOU HAVE SUFFICIENT MONEY ON YOUR CLUB CARD PRIOR TO
SIGNING-IN to cover the entry fee (£2.75) and Sweep (£1.50) and/or Two’s (£0.75).

Make a note of your Course Handicap and Playing Handicap (which for individual stroke play
is 95% of your Course Handicap, rounded up or down to a whole integer). There is a table of
conversions from Handicap Index to Course Handicap to Playing Handicap on the
noticeboard above the PSI terminal.

Please be aware that the Playing Handicap is used solely for the purposes of the competition.
It is the Course Handicap that will be applied to your Gross Score to determine the Score
Differential for the round and then added to your Scoring Record. This is particularly important
for Stableford competitions where you should hole out on the hole on which you do not
receive a stroke with your Playing Handicap but will do so with your Course Handicap.

As soon as possible after the round, the player should enter his or her scores for each hole
into the computer via the PSI terminal or HDID MSI and post the scorecard in wooden box
next to the PSI terminal in the clubhouse. The scorecard is considered ‘returned’ as soon as
this is done, and failure to do so will result in a disqualification. Scores must be returned even
if the round or any holes have not been completed. Where appropriate, the Committee will
calculate an adjusted gross score for the holes not completed. A fundamental principle of the
Handicap system is that the player will make every effort to score his/her best in each round.
All of a player’'s scores are taken into account when the Annual Review is done, and it is
important that No Returns reflect the actual performances of the player. Entering no score at
every hole distorts this and makes additional work for the Committee. Failure to return
scorecards and/or failure to return scores via the PSI screen, or HDID app without good
reason may result in the Committee applying a Penalty Score to the player's Scoring Record.
For more persistent offences a player may lose the right to compete in Club Competitions for
a specified period or have their handicap suspended for an appropriate period.

Please note that the ‘Leaderboard’ as shown on the HDID app is “provisional” and may be
subject to correction and change by H&C on review of the scorecards/computer entry.

Further to last week’s email, we are aware that the link to the R&A ‘Quick Guide to the Rules of Golf’
video did not work (due to a software update by Club Systems), so it is included again here:

R&A Quick Guide to the Rules of Golf

Enjoy your golf!

Regards, H&C
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http://track3.hdid.co.uk/f/a/9daljjAhjI-DJ1YunSVQlg~~/AAC27AA~/RgRmI3xTP0RPaHR0cHM6Ly93d3cucmFuZGEub3JnL2VuL2FydGljbGVzL25ldy1xdWljay1ndWlkZS10by10aGUtcnVsZXMtb2YtZ29sZi1yZWxlYXNlZFcDc3BjQgpkPtNIQmTL5Y_OUhlyaWNoYXJkd3Njb3R0MDFAZ21haWwuY29tWAQAAAAA

